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New Lake Entrance Road and Pioneer Drive  
additional left turn lane 
 

Review of Environmental Factors 

August 2024 

 

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is proposing to 
build an additional left turn lane from 
New Lake Entrance Road onto Pioneer 
Drive. 

An additional left turn lane on the southern 
approach to the roundabout is needed to relieve 
congestion and reduce delays and queue lengths 
through the intersection from the Oak Flats 
interchange. 

As part of our planning process, a Review of 
Environmental Factors (REF) has been prepared 
and is now on public display for feedback until 
Friday 6 September 2024. 

Key features of the proposal 
• Additional left turn lane providing extra 

queuing capacity for traffic turning left into 
Pioneer Drive from New Lake Entrance Road 

• Dedicated cycle lane connecting the 
interchange with Pioneer Drive 

• A rock-filled retaining wall along the northern 
side of New Lake Entrance Road. 

Have your say 
Submit your feedback by 5pm 
Friday 6 September 2024 via: 

Email:  southprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Post:  PO Box 477, Wollongong NSW 2520 

More information can be found on our web page: 
nswroads.work/NLERimprovements 

Following consultation, a report summarising 
what we heard will be prepared. It is expected to 
be publicly available in late 2024. 

 

What is a Review of Environmental 
Factors?  
An REF assesses the potential environmental, 
social and economic impacts of the proposal and 
recommends measures to reduce these impacts.  

These include: 

 Vegetation removal and changes to 
the surrounding landscape 

 Impacts during construction such as 
noise and traffic changes 

 Impacts to pedestrian and shared 
paths and cycle lanes 

We encourage you to read the full REF document 
to gain a complete understanding of all impacts 
before you provide your feedback. 
 

How can I review the REF? 
Scan the QR code to visit the project web page 
and view the REF.  

 
Alternatively, a hard copy of the REF will be 
available to view at:  

Shellharbour City Council 
76 Cygnet Avenue, Shellharbour City Centre 
Monday to Friday, between 8:30am and 4:30pm 
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Proposal location 

 

Contact us 
If you have any questions, please contact the project team: 

 
0427 876 273 

 
southprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
For more information, visit: 
nswroads.work/NLERimprovements 

 

Translating and interpretating service 
If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 0427 876 273. 

 
 


